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1. THANK YOU to all who participated in this year’s Christmas Shoebox program. BIG IMPACT! 
 

2. WINTER COURT OF HONOR: December 19, 2017 @ 6:30 pm  Ferdinand Hall 
 

3. 2018 SCOUT REGISTRATION IS DUE. ALL Scouts should have already re-registered. Please 
contact Mrs. Knight with your questions. …. If you are new this year, your initial registration was pro-
rated through the end of the year. Everyone’s registration is due. POC is Mrs. Knight. 
    Scout renewal = $65.00          Adult renewal = $12.00 
 

4. NO SCOUT MEETING ON DECEMBER 26: There will not be any Scout meeting on December 26. 
Enjoy your Christmas festivities with your family. We will resume our weekly meetings on January. 
 

5. WINTER SURVIVAL CAMPOUT (Jan 12-15)…. SIGN UP NOW!!! 
   LAST DAY TO SIGN UP IS JANUARY 2ND !!!!!!!!! 
 The 2017 Winter Survival campout will be held at Trinity Pines Campsite, Cascade, Idaho. 
The date is quickly approaching and sign-ups are already underway.  
All Scouts will review the winter survival checklist, and have a pre-campout inspection on January 
2nd.  
 Because of our busy Christmas season, we will also allow you sign up by sending a 
PERSONAL email or text to Mr. Wineman at wilnfamily@yahoo.com,/ 208.936-9149. DO NOT send 
an email to the Google-group. ONLY a personal note to Mr. Wineman will be accepted. Please put 
“Winter Survival” in the subject line. 
 As you plan ahead, one of the best ways to survive in the cold is to remember C.O.L.D: 
   C - Keep clothing CLEAN.  

   O - Avoid OVERHEATING.  

   L - Wear clothes LOOSE and in LAYERS.  
   D - Keep clothing DRY. 
 

5. CHILI COOK-OFF & AUCTION PATROL BASKET COMPETITION:  
Each Patrol has chosen a theme for their basket. This is a Patrol competition, so do your best! Utilize 
Black Friday, Cyber Monday, After Christmas sales, etc. to gather items for your premium basket 
entry. Mrs. Schafer will collect the items and make the basket for each patrol. The patrol with the 
highest auction sale price wins a pizza party!!!  The auction is March 2, but items are needed as soon 
as you can. Thanks! POC is Michelle Schafer. (208) 466-5584. 
 

6.  CURRENT MERIT BADGES: Personal Fitness: Mr. Heaton; Duty to God: Mr. Hunter; HAM 
Radio: Mr. Robinson; Citizenship in the Community:  Mr. West/Mr. Jung; Swimming & 
Lifesaving: Mr. Pipkin/Mr. Jung; Personal Management: Mr. Robinson (begins Jan. 9) 

 

7. UPCOMING EVENTS:  
New Calendars are available on the Troop 112 website and in the troop room. 
1. DEC 19: Winter Court of Honor 
2. DEC 26: Christmas Break…. NO SCOUT MEETING 
3. JAN 12-15: Winter Survival Camp-Out, Trinity Pines Camp, Cascade, Idaho 
4. JUN 4-9: Adult Wood Badge Training, at Camp Morrison 

8. BSA  FACTOID:  This past week, on December 7, our country remembered the 71st anniversary of the 
beginning of World War II. WWII left millions of Europeans and Asians without clothing. Did you know 
that…During World War II, Boy Scouts of America collected 7,000,000 pounds of clothing for the people 
of Europe and Asia. 
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